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NOTICE OF ERRATA 
APL 23-023 (OPM) 

Issued on January 12, 2024 

The Department of Managed Health Care hereby provides notice of the following 
typographical errors in All Plan Letter (APL) 23-023 (OPM) – Notice of Amendments 
to Rules 1300.51 and 1300.67.2 and Incorporated Documents – Network Adequacy 
Requirements and Mental Health Standards and Methodology for RY 2024 (Issued 
on December 14, 2023): 

• On page 3, within the Mental Health Standards for Annual Network Review
section, the reference to the Mental Health Geographic Access Standards and
Methodology document incorporated by reference in Rule 1300.67.2(a) should
reference the accompanying Schedule B, not Schedules A through A-6. The
reference should read as follows: “The Mental Health Geographic Access
Standards and Methodology document and accompanying Schedule B is
incorporated by reference in Rule 1300.67.2(a), effective for RY 2024.”

• On page 4, within the Mental Health Standards for Annual Network Review
section, the reference to the Counseling Non-Physician Mental Health Ratio
Standards and Methodology document incorporated by reference in Rule
1300.67.2(d) should reference the accompanying Schedules A through A-6, not
Schedule B. The reference should read as follows: “The Counseling Non-
Physician Mental Health Ratio Standards and Methodology document and
accompanying Schedules A through A-6 are incorporated by reference in Rule
1300.67.2(d), effective for RY 2024.”

If you have any questions about this notice, please contact the Office of Plan Monitoring 
at . ANRTeam@dmhc.ca.gov
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